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 Welcome to the October ‘News from the Top of the Hill’ St Kew briefing! 
Welcome to the October edition of ‘News from the Top of the Hill’!  It has been a      
delightful first month of the new school year and we’re so proud of the children: their  
work ethic and enthusiasm for learning has made us so proud! 
 
Harvest Festival 
At this time of the year, we are busy looking forward to our Harvest Festival, where we 
delight in seeing the youngest children in the school share their first steps on stage in 
front of their proud parents and the children in Armstrong and Einstein Classes share 
the Harvest message with you all.  We are holding our Harvest Festival assembly on    
Friday 7th October with each class taking part and would love for you to 
come and watch. Please come and join us on Friday morning after drop 
off - there will be tea, coffee and biscuits for you to enjoy before the 
children join you in the hall after the registers are taken in each class.  
If you would like to support the Foodbank at this time, they would be 
delighted to receive non-perishable goods for those less fortunate, and 
so we will be collecting items on the day in the hall. 

 
Tea with Miss 
Many thanks to those parents who were able to attend the first ‘Tea 
with Miss’ session of the academic year, last week.  It was  lovely to 
hear parents confirm that the communications that school send out, 
and that are available on the school website are clear, as we have 
worked hard to ensure this for all parents.  I was delighted to be 
able to share the ‘new’ class pages with parents and these were well 

received by the attendees - they believed these will aid parents in knowing all that goes 
on in their child’s class each week. If you haven’t yet seen these, please do take a look 
on the Curriculum tab on the school website.  Pages will be updated at the end of each 
week and a helpful calendar of ‘next week’ dates will let you know what is coming up! Any          
suggestions on anything we have missed would be gratefully received.  Next half term, 
our session will be held on Friday 25th November after drop off, in the school hall.  I 
will be discussing school improvement and behaviour, with the latter being a topic of  
discovery requested by a parent in the most recent Edurio parent survey.  All welcome!  
 

School Census 
The school census is carried out on Thursday 6th October and there will be a change of 
menu on this day: Meat choice will be Pizza and wedges and the Veg choice on this day is 
a Vegi sausage and wedges. I’m sure these will be very popular! 

 
Parent Work Day 
We are hoping to carry out a parent work day very soon to plant up some on 
the areas around school, alongside sorting out learning areas.  Please watch 
this space for more news, when we know a delivery date for our new plants! 
 

Please do not hesitate to pop in if you have any questions or ideas to share!                    
We want you to be part of the St Kew family. 
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Newton Class 
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Newton Class 
What a fantastic September we have had in Newton Class! We 
could not be prouder of how all of our children have settled in to 
the Autumn Term and we have thoroughly enjoyed getting to know 
each and every one of them! Our ‘Me and my family’ topic has 
helped us to find out lots about each other and we have now       
finished our book, ‘So much’, which has allowed us to explore extended families and look 
at celebrations that take place within the home.  
 

The Autumn weather has been [mostly] kind to us this month and the children have been 
able to play, learn and explore outside on a daily basis. The orchard, jungle, mud kitchen 
and field areas are our favourite with many wonderful learning activities taking place. 
Indoors we have completed baseline assessments with Reception children and have 
started our daily phonics and reading sessions where the children are already making 
fantastic progress. We have also been teaching daily maths sessions with a focus on 
number and place value for the Year One children whilst ‘Matching and Sorting’           
activities have been worked on in Reception. 

 
For the remainder of this half term we will be using the very popular 
book ‘Oi Frog’ for our literacy focus. This book is a rhyming text as 
well as being very funny – it’s already a favourite for many of our  
children! If you are looking for new books to enjoy at home, the series  
by the author, Kes Gray, are highly recommended. We are delighted 
to see that all of our children have a passion for reading and are  
thoroughly enjoying reading at school. Books will be assigned to read 
at home at the end of this week - with a school reader as an ebook 

and book to share in the book bag.  The ebook will be the book read by your child all 
week in school and so this can be practised at home, when you wish. Please do use the 
shared reading book for snuggles and bedtime reading when we all love to share books  
together!  This is so important in terms of ensuring children develop that ’reading for 
pleasure’ skill.  
 

Our children will be learning more about their school and where we live this month, 
alongside looking at how our senses help us learn more about the world and developing 
our artistic skills ready to create a self-portrait at the end of this half term - we really 
are very clever pupils!  Remember to wear PE kits to school each Tuesday and       
Wednesday’s and to bring a warm and waterproof coat and water bottle every day.  
 

We are looking forward to receiving your ‘Wow Moments’ from home soon - these are 
those special moments at home when we realise just how much our children know or have 
developed. Please loo out for these on Friday and complete as and when you spot some-
thing magical from your child! 
 

If you have any queries, please do come and speak to a member of the Newton Class 
team - we are always happy to discuss things and support in any way that we can.  

Mrs Osman-Vause, Mrs Murray and the Newton Class Team 
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 Armstrong Class 
 
It has been fantastic to have everyone back in Armstrong Class, the last 
month has flown by and I am so proud of how well the children have    
settled back into life at St Kew! 

 
Our topic for this term is ‘Bravery vs Fear’. We have just finished 
writing our own version of ‘The Bear Under The Stairs’ and are 
just starting our next book: ‘The Minpins’ by Roald Dahl. We will 
focus on creative writing and write setting descriptions of the 
magical forest.  

 

In Maths, we will focus on addition and 
subtraction. We will add and subtract 
numbers with and without exchanging  
using practical equipment and written 

methods. The year 2s will add and subtract 2-digit numbers, the 
year 3s will add and subtract 3-digit numbers and the year 4s will 
add and subtract 4-digit numbers.  

In Science, we are learning about animals including humans. We will be learning about the 
different food groups and understand that humans need the right amount of nutrition.  
In History, we are learning about Christopher Columbus. We 
will be discovering where he sailed and what life was like on 
board his ship. Afterwards, we will discuss why and how we   
remember Columbus. Our RSHE focus this half term is ‘Being 
Me in My World’. We will learn how to work cooperatively in a 
group and understand how our actions affect ourselves and  
other people. In Art, we are continuing to learn about the    
artist Katsushika Hokusai. We have created a profile about his 
life and work, and we will progress to creating our own version 
of the ‘The Great Wave off Kanagawa’. In Computing, we are learning to design           
algorithms made of simple shapes.   

 
Please make sure you have a pair of wellies in school for outdoor learning (these need to 
remain in school for the duration of the term). Everyone will also need to bring a water 
bottle with them every day. We will continue to change reading books on Fridays so 
please only send book bags in then. The children’s PE days will continue to be on       
Tuesdays and Wednesdays this term. Please bring your child into school wearing their 
sports clothes on those days.  

If you have any questions regarding anything at all, don’t hesitate to come and speak to 
one of the Armstrong Class Team. 

Miss Taylor and the Armstrong Class Team 
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Einstein Class 
 
The children have settled well into the start of the new term and 
have been really engaged in their learning under this term’s theme of 
‘Exploration and Discovery.’ Well done on a great start everyone!  

 
We started with the book 'Shackleton’s Journey' by William Grill. The 
children began the topic by getting into role as one of the crew members 
and applying to Shackleton’s recruitment poster. They have role played  
interviewing each other for the post and have had interesting discussions 
around what items they would have taken and why. They have written    
telegrams home to their loved ones, descriptions of their first sighting of 
Antarctica and diary entries. The children have created a conscience alley 
where they have given advice to Shackleton as to whether they should  

remain at Patience Camp.  
 
We will begin our second text 'Jonathan Swift’s Gulliver' later this 
half term. This will be a stimulus for our story writing. Our Year 6 
children enjoyed a fabulous day of workshops at this year’s ‘North 
Cornwall Book Festival’ where they also received many ideas for  
writing as well as a free book of their choice, which they were able 
to get signed by the author.  
 
We began the design process for this year’s ‘Bikelights’ at the start 
of this term and have enjoyed 2 full days of workshops with local 
artist Reg Payne. The children have created something truly       
spectacular around this year’s theme; ‘The Atlantic Highway’ and we 
would like to invite you to join us in Wadebridge for the parade on 
Saturday 15th October.   
Argyle coaches are teaching basketball on Tuesdays, and we have a football specialist in on 
Wednesdays for this term.  Our RSHE lessons focus on ‘Being me in my world’ this half term 
and the children have looked at their own aspirations for the future as well as considering 
the lives of other children in different parts of the world. Our big question for RE is: ‘What 
does it mean to be a Muslim in Britain today?’ In science our topic is ‘Evolution and            
Inheritance.’ 
Homework will continue to be set every Monday. It is a handwriting sheet on one side with 
10 spellings to learn, which every child will be tested on, on the following Monday. The      
reverse has a set of times tables to complete in less than 3 minutes. The sums they don’t 
complete they finish in another colour. This half term’s focus will be to learn and practise  
times tables.  It is great to see so many reading cards filling up - well done to all of you who 
read every single day, having just completed fluency checks with you all, it does make a   
difference. Keep practising. We aim to hold auditions for this year’s Christmas Play before 
the half term holiday, so that the children can practise their part and the many songs    
during the holiday. 
It was lovely to see so many parents at this year’s welcome meeting. The presentation used 
is on our class page on the school’s website. If you do have any questions regarding       
homework or anything else please come and speak to one of the ‘Einstein Class’ team.  

  Mrs Watson and the Einstein Class Team 
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 Junior Leadership Team 

We were so impressed 
by all of the speeches 
for the role of Head 
Boy and Girl that we 
have decided to form a 
‘Junior Leadership’ 
group with the five pu-
pils who shared their 
speeches with the rest 
of the school. 

Joshua, Flo, Jacob,  
Kyra and Logan gave us 
an insight to how our 
pupils value the school 
in which they are 
learning, how the staff 
aid them in their       
education journey and 
how they feel this is a 

part of who and what they are - what a great message to hear about just how much the 
St Kew family means to our pupils!  

So… we are hoping they will be able to help us with school publicity this year, they were 
so good, by creating a little ‘Welcome to St Kew’ photo presentation for the school    
website - to show prospective parents what happens ‘behind closed doors’.  

Head Boy and Girl 
 
As you will have seen from the front cover of this     
newsletter, we are delighted to announce the roles of 
Head Boy and Head Girl this year go to… DRUM ROLL 
PLEASE… 
 

Joshua and Flo!!!!! 
  
A huge well done to all five pupils who applied for these positions - their speeches demon-
strated how well they understand the learning at St Kew and why our education offer for 
our pupils is organised the way it is and how it benefits them as pupils!   
 
The children will be learning about their new roles over the coming weeks and they will 
play a pivotal role in welcoming visitors into school with their very own guided tour.   
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Class Welcome Meetings  

Huge thanks to those who were able to attend these sessions - we hope you found them 
informative and useful for supporting your child / children at home. 

These meeting were designed to 
support you, as parents in helping 
your child to learn at home - all of 
the information shared by teachers 
detailed learning across the year 
for each class. 

If you were unable to attend (we 
understand that all parents cannot 
always attend all school dates), then 
please do take a look at the       
website, under the CURRICULUM 
tab, where you will find all handouts 
and presentations for these       
sessions. 

Newton Class page example shown 
here: 

Lunchtime Arrangements 
We place a great emphasis on table manners and encouraging children to enjoy the social side 
of sharing a meal with friends. To support us in school, we would like to ask parents to       
encourage children to use a knife and fork when eating. We expect all children eating hot 
meals at school to use a knife and fork and staff are always available to help cut up food for 
the younger children, where necessary.   
 
Water is available for all children at lunchtime and those with packed lunches are expected 
to put any uneaten food or rubbish back into their lunchboxes so that you know exactly what 
has been eaten each day. We do not allow fizzy drinks, glass bottles or NUTS as these pose 
a safety risk.  
 
Please also avoid sweets and bars of chocolate as we try to encourage healthy balanced meals 
at lunchtime.   
 
N.B We have FRUIT/VEG ONLY break times at St Kew.    
 
Many thanks for your support in helping our pupils to     
remain as healthy as possible - It’s the best way for 
their brains to learn! 
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North Cornwall Book Festival 

When we went to the book festival, 
there were lots of inspiring visitors, 
such as Ross Montgomery, Matt Windle 
and Roopa Farooki. 

 

The majority of us really liked Ross M 
ontgomery because he waws rally       
inspiring about all of his books. 

 

Some of the fun stuff we did with Ross 
Montgomery, was making up our own 
mythical creatures, you could choose 
between scary and terrifying,           
mysterious and magical or cute and 
adorable.  

 

With the other authors, some of the 
things that we did was writing poems 
that rhyme, about nature and you were 

only allowed to use 17 syllables - it was 
quite tricky but we enjoyed this     
challenge! 

 

At the start of the book festival, we 
were given a free voucher each so that 
we could buy a book from one of the 
authors, some of the books that Ross 
Montgomery wrote were The Midnight 
Guardians, The Chime Seekers and Max 
and the Millions.  We bought The Chime 
Seekers and The Midnight Guardians 
and got them signed by Ross         
Montgomery. Our free bag contained 
information about the Book Festival 
and a book mark - we felt very lucky! 

 

Thank you for reading. 

 

Report by Flo and Joshua  
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 School Council News 

 

Meet your Pupil Voice group for this academic year.  Our first task will be deciding 
which charities to support throughout the year and organising how they would like to 
support the local Foodbank.  As part of the Trust Charter, our work needs to focus on 
ensuring all people get ‘equal access’ to many different things and last year our group 
suggested becoming a collection point to ensure all children have food at all times - what 
amazingly thoughtful pupils we have!  

 

Our School Council members this year are: 

 
Reception: Harley and Dax 
 
Year 1: Louis and Ada 
 
Year 2: James and Effie-Rose 
 
Year 3: Theo and Flo 
 
Year 4: Joshua and Elizabeth 
 
Year 5: Jax and Amelie 
 
Year 6: Neo, Kyra and Logan 
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Parent Consultations 

 

Please remember to book your slot for 
our annual target setting parent        
consultations, which will be held on: 

 

Wednesday 9th November 
and  

Thursday 10th November  
this year. 

 

Appointments are able to be booked 
from Monday 27th September until    
Friday 8th  October.  If any of you have 
any problems with booking, please      
contact the office for help. 

 

We look forward to seeing you at these 
appointments - talking about your      
children brings us much joy! 

Water bottles 
 
We all know that water is good for us but did you know just how good it was?  
 
SOME OF THE BENEFITS OF WATER TO YOUR BRAIN ARE: 

• It helps to deliver nutrients to your brain 

• It gives your brain the electrical energy that would allow your brain to perform its 
functions (memory processes and your thought) optimally. 

• When your brain has sufficient moisture, you’ll be able to be more focused, think 
faster, and experience greater clarity and creativity. 

• It helps to keep your nerve signals going  

• It contributes to removing toxins from your brain 
 
Please can we ask that all children have water to drink in their bottles that come into the    
classrooms to hydrate their brains for learning please.  This means that all of the above benefits 
happen and ensures we don’t end up with sticky accidents during the day from spillages of squash 
or juice. 
 
If you wish to send another drink in with the children for their lunch, then please include 
this in their packed lunch bag.  Many thanks for your help in this. 

Wednesday 9th November 
and  

3.30 - 6pm 
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Governor Corner 
 

What a pleasure it was to have been at the harvest service at St James Church last week, where 
as a congregation we were joined by St Kew school to celebrate the gathering of safe harvest 
and mark the change of another season. The school was well represented by the pupils, their 
families and friends and teachers. The school choir gave us enthusiastic entertainment with 
their harvest samba and the drama enacted by the pupils about climate change was a gentle    
reminder of the role that we can all play to do our bit even when at times it all seems           
overwhelming! The collection for Wadebridge Foodbank and the donation of many tins of food I 
am sure will make a difference to local families in need at this current time. 

 

This was a true reflection of what I have seen over the past 2 years at St Kew school both in 
the ethos of the school in maintaining that whole community focus and, in the work of the school 
council in representing the voice of all the pupils in what they feel is important both at school 
and in the community. 

 

September has flown by and now that we are into October our work as your school governors 
starts in earnest as we meet next week to plan our regular monitoring schedule and our input to 
support the whole school. We all look forward to getting back into school and meeting the      
children and staff again, we value their insights and feedback as these help us to get a fuller  
understanding of the school and, where we can offer help and support as governors.  

 

Hopefully now that school activities and 
events are becoming regular occurrences 
again, we will also get the opportunity to 
meet some parents and carers. 

 

Nicky Harley, 

Community Governor 

Can you help us? 
 
Newton Class are in need of a few cardboard toilet roll tubes and 6 and 12 section egg 
boxes for their learning activities. 
 
If you have any of the above, we would be delighted if you could drop these off into the 

classroom as soon as you are able to.  
 
 Huge thanks in advance of any 
help with this! 
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 Starting Primary School? 

Yes it’s that time already!  Don’t lose your 
chance of a place at St Kew. 

Was your child born between 1st          
September 2018 and 31st August 2019 
and due to start school in September 
2022?  

If so, you need to apply for a place in     
Reception through Cornwall  Council.  

Please remember to complete your          
application form for a place in  Reception 
online at cornwall.gov.uk by  

15th January 2023 
 

If you have any questions about starting 
school, or need help with your application, 
please speak to Jaime in the office.  

 

 

Transferring to Secondary School? 

Has your child reached Year 6?  

We know, it only seems like yesterday that 
you were dropping them off in Reception!  
BUT they’ll be more than ready to start Year 
7 in September 2023! 

Please remember to make your application 
for Secondary School transfer at           
cornwall.gov.uk by  

31st October 2022 

If you have any questions about starting   
secondary school, or need help with your     
application, please speak to the office or    
contact your local secondary school for more 
advice. 
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  Attendance  
Attendance at school is vital to enable a child to: 

• learn and achieve 

• develop social skills by interacting with their peers and adults 

• develop learning habits that will last into later life;  equipping 
them to compete in employment and the working world. 

 
We encourage good attendance by making time in school fun, safe and interesting. 
 
You can help prevent your child missing time in school by: 

• Making sure they understand the importance of good attendance / punctuality 

• Taking an interest in their education - ask about school work and encourage them to 
get involved in school activities - clubs, trips and homework. 

• Discussing any problems they may have with their class teacher, TA, or Mrs Murray 
sooner rather than later 

• Not letting them take time off school for minor ailments – if you are unsure whether 
your child should attend school, please call the office. 

• Arranging appointments and outings after school hours, at weekends or during school 
holidays. 

 
Government guidance identifies that parents do not have an automatic right to holiday  
during term time and permission will only be given in very exceptional circumstances.   We 
recognise that it’s often expensive to take a holiday during school breaks and that’s why 
some parents may ask for term-time leave for their child.  However, it is  important that 
parents carefully consider the implications of taking their child out of school during term 
time. Research suggests that children who are taken out of school may never catch up on 
the work they have missed. Those who struggle with English or Maths may also find it even 
harder to cope when they return to school and may find it difficult to renew friendships 
with their classmates. There are also times during a school year when a child may experi-
ence particular problems because of term-time leave such as: 

• During SATs and other statutory assessments 

• During the first year at a new school 
 
Please ensure you contact school, if you are considering taking a holiday. We do consider 
every request for term time absence on a case by case basis so that we can make sure the 
reasons for the request can be understood. 
 
Why is it important that your child arrives at school on time? 

• Arriving late at school may be embarrassing for your child. 

• It may disrupt the class if your child arrives late. 

• Your child may miss something important e.g. instructions on how to 
complete a piece of work. 

• Social interaction with peers before school is important if your child 
is to form friendship groups. 

• To instill good habits. Punctuality shows reliability. This is a valuable 
attribute for future working life.    
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